
 
 

Borough of Wharton 
Competitive Contract Request for Proposals 

Borough Attorney 
 

 
 

 
Notice is hereby given by the Borough of Wharton that a Competitive Contract in accord with 
N.J.S.A. 40A:11-4.1 will be received by the Borough on January 17, 2019 @ 10:00 am 
prevailing time in the Municipal Building, 10 Robert Street, Wharton, New Jersey 07885, at 
which time and place the sealed proposals will be received for the following: 
 
CC #19-01 Competitive Contract Municipal Attorney 
 
Obtaining Competitive Contract Document: 
 
Competitive Contract documents may only be obtained from the office of the Borough Clerk: 
 

Borough of Wharton 
Gabrielle Evangelista 
10 Robert Street 
Wharton, NJ 07885 
gevangelista@whartonnj.com 
(973) 361-8444 x2713 
 

Bidders must comply with the requirements of N.J.S.A. 10:5-31 et seq., and N.J.A.C. 17:27 et. 
seq.,  
 
The Borough of Wharton will award this Competitive Contract in accord with Price and Other 
Factors as outlined within N.J.S.A 40A:11-4.1 et. Seq., and N.J.A.C. 5:34-4.1 et. seq., 
 
Bidders are to respond with One (1) original submittal, One (1) clearly marked “copy” and One 
(1) electronic version on a CD / Flash Drive 
 
This procurement has been advertised in accordance with the “Fair and Open Basis” and nothing 
further shall be required under the Pay-to-Play Legislation (N.J.S.A. 19:44A-20.7). 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Date: December 20, 2018 
Jon Rheinhardt, Administrator/Chief Financial Officer/ Qualified Purchasing Agent 
Borough of Wharton 


